
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 
September 4, 2018 

 
 

 

The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Monday, September 4, 2018 at 7:00pm 

in the De Tour Village Memorial Hall.  Board members present were President Murray Fountain, Joe 

Hudak, Marilyn McGuire,  Jen Postula, David Rhinard, Gordon Usher (Mr. Usher arrived at 7:08 after 

minutes, treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved)  and Jeremy Vredenburg. Members 

absent were Josh Adams and Fred Payment.  Jeff Galarowic, Bob Trudo, Chuck Lanning and Candy 

Postula were in attendance. 

 

A motion was made by Joe Hudak and supported by Jeremy Vredenburg to approve the minutes of the 

regular meeting held on August 6, 2018 as presented. 

Roll Call Vote:  Yes-4  No-0  Motion Carried 

 

A motion was made by Jeremy Vredenburg and supported by Joe Hudak to approve the Treasurer’s 

report for the month of September as presented. 

Roll Call Vote:  Yes-4  No-0  Motion Carried 

 

Council questioned invoice for Rowe Professional and was satisfied with the explanation. 

On a motion made by Jeremy Vredenburg and supported by David Rhinard, the bills for September were 

approved to be paid as presented. 

Roll Call Vote:  Yes-4  No-0  Motion Carried 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 
Ambulance – No new business. 
 
Economic Development – No new business. 
 
Festivals – No new business. 
 

Finance – Treasurer, Jen Postula, reported to Council Chippewa County will be changing tax provider.  
Manatron was previous provider, the County has elected to change to BS&A.  Jen received an email 



from Margie Hank stating that BS&A will be in Sault Ste. Marie on September 11th for a demonstration 
for all Treasurers.  Jen plans on attending this meeting and will report back to Council at the October 
regular meeting. 
 
Fire Department – Per Chief Lanning there was a fire call out on Monday, September 3rd.  After 
investigating the situation, dryer vent was found plugged.  Fire Chief Lanning expressed the urgent need 
for all residents of the Village and Township to check their dryer vents and have their chimney’s cleaned. 
 
Parks & Recreation – no new business. 
 
Planning Commission – no new business. 
 
Public Works – Per DPW Director, Bob Trudo, all is well. 
 
Water & Sewer – Per Jeff Galarowic , all is well”. 
 
Zoning – no new business. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Attendance requirement for Council meetings will not be addressed at this time.   

Council decided to use Govpaynet for the use of credit card/debit cards for tax bill and utility payments.  

The use of Govpaynet will pass the credit card fee to the customer.    

 A motion was made by Jeremy Vredenburg and supported by David Rhinard to approve a Resolution for 

Merchant agreement with Government Payment Service, Inc. 

Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion for Resolution Approved 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

No new business. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
No public comment. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Village Council, on a motion made by Joe Hudak the 
meeting adjourned at 7.20pm.  The next regular Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 1, 
2018 at 7:00pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire 
 
 



 


